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Dear Licensed Providers    cc Scottish Water

This bulletin is to inform you of a Central System bug which currently constrains the date that may be used for a permanent disconnection.

The CMA has been advised by its Service Provider that the Settlement Runs fail to complete when a SPID is processed with a disconnection date equal to the connection date.  The current proposal is that this issue will be remedied in Software Release 1.4.4 later this year.

Until the bug is remedied, the CMA requests that when LPs advise SW about permanent disconnections, LPs should ensure that the requested disconnection date does not equal the connection date. 

The CMA acknowledges that this leads to each SPID being charged an extra fixed charge of some 22 pence.  However we have balanced this against the costs incurred with each failure, which results in about a total of 1 man day of effort by SW, the CMA and Gemserv, and believe this to be the most cost effective temporary fix.
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